
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
‘Capturing the imagination of young minds’ 

 

Wellbeing and Safeguarding Newsletter - January 2025   

 
Useful links 
Keeping Children Safe in Education  
https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/media/6650a1967b792ffff71a83e8/Keeping_children_safe_i
n_education_2024.pdf 
Poppleton Ousebank Primary School  
https://pop.hslt.academy/ 

 

https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/media/6650a1967b792ffff71a83e8/Keeping_children_safe_in_education_2024.pdf
https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/media/6650a1967b792ffff71a83e8/Keeping_children_safe_in_education_2024.pdf
https://pop.hslt.academy/


 
 
 

Welcome  
Welcome back to the New Year! I hope you have all had a lovely few weeks with your families and 
have enjoyed the festivities. Please see below January’s newsletter and as always if you have any 
questions then please ask.                 
 
Please can i highlight to you the WBIM drop in sessions - the next one is providing information 
regarding EBSA (Emotionally Based School Avoidance) which will be extremely informative.   
 
Mrs Vicky Mitchinson​
Vice Principal   
Designated Safeguarding Lead 
Pastoral and Well being/Attendance/Pupil Premium/Behaviour Lead 

 
 

January spotlight - Image sharing  
Capturing and sharing photos with friends and family has become an integral part of daily life for 
many of us. With young children now having access to camera phones and tablets, the risk of 
inappropriate images being sent or received has significantly increased. In 2022, the NSPCC 
reported an 82% rise in online grooming of children over a five-year period, with a quarter of these 
cases involving primary school-aged children. Research indicates that many individuals grooming 
children aim to obtain Child Sexual Abuse Material (CSAM), often in the form of images that are 
generated by the children themselves. This highlights the critical need for safety measures to be 
implemented when a child has access to a device with a camera.  
 
Young children may share images online in various contexts, frequently without considering potential 
risks. Here are some common situations where they may wish to share images:  

●​ Excited about a moment: Children want to share a photo of a new activity, toy or pet with 
friends or family.  

●​ In group chats: Some children use messaging apps to stay connected with friends, classmates 
or family members.  

●​ Unintentionally whilst gaming: Many games allow children to share in-game moments or 
screenshots. They may also share other photos from the camera roll.  

●​ Clicking buttons unintentionally: Sometimes children may not realise that clicking certain 
buttons may share an image online.  

●​ Responding to requests from friends: A friend may ask them for a picture, such as a selfie. 
Responding to a request from a stranger: In some cases children may be manipulated or 
coerced into sending a stranger a picture of themselves. 

●​ Joining online challenges: They may be encouraged to take part in photo challenges online or 
post selfies for fun. 

 



 

●​ Learning to use new devices: Children often experiment with cameras and social media 
functions, especially if they are new to them.  

In these situations, children may often lack the judgement or understanding of a risky situation and 
therefore education, guidance and boundaries are important.  

 
 

Action for Happiness Calendar - January  

 

 
 

Mental Health and Wellbeing at POPS      
 
We are extremely fortunate at POPS to have a wonderful wellbeing offer. We have the Wellbeing In 
Mind Team (WBIM), Miss Rogers (ELSA) and Paul McGrath from the wellbeing team at the Local 
Authority.  
https://www.tewv.nhs.uk/services/wellbeing-mind-school-support-yorkshire-information-parents-ca
rers/ 

 

https://www.tewv.nhs.uk/services/wellbeing-mind-school-support-yorkshire-information-parents-carers/
https://www.tewv.nhs.uk/services/wellbeing-mind-school-support-yorkshire-information-parents-carers/


 

Support information from the Local Authority  https://www.yor-ok.org.uk/sws.htm 
 
School website  
Please do take the time to have a look at our school website, there is a wealth of information on 
there regarding wellbeing, our new school values and many many more things.   
 
Here is the link to our wellbeing page   https://pop.hslt.academy/mental-health-wellbeing/ 
 
Well being parent drop in sessions - POPSOC building   
 
These sessions will take place at 9am on the last Tuesday of each month in the POPSOC building. 
During these sessions the WBIM Team will be available to talk to you, provide advice, support and 
information. They have a wealth of knowledge and have supported many families in school already.  
The dates and themes for the Spring Term are: 
 
Tuesday 28th January - EBSA (Emotional Based School Avoidance)  
Tuesday 25th February - Managing challenging behaviours  
Tuesday 25th March - Anxiety  
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Beating the winter blues  
January can often be a difficult month for many people — Christmas is over, the weather is cold with 
winter stretching ahead of us still and the nights are longer.  
 
Many of the things that we do to cheer ourselves up (walks in the countryside, outdoor exercise, 
playing in the park, enjoying the sunshine …) are all harder to achieve.  
 
However, there are some ways that we can help ourselves beat those ‘January Blues’ 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 



 

The importance of sleep 
We all need to sleep well to help our bodies recover from the day.  
 
Top Tips for better sleep:   
 
Establish a regular, relaxing bedtime routine that lets you unwind and sends a signal to your brain 
that it’s time to sleep.   
 
Create a restful environment: bedrooms that are dark, cool and quiet are generally easier to fall 
asleep and stay asleep in.   
 
Try to go to sleep and wake up at the same time each day.   
 
Exercise regularly but avoid vigorous exercise near bedtime if it affects your sleep.   
 
Avoid caffeine and alcohol before bed. They can stop you falling asleep and prevent deep sleep.   
 
Avoid using screens in the evening, including on smartphones and tablets. The light from the screen 
can have a negative effect on sleep, and social media, news and games can all stimulate your brain 
and make you feel anxious.   
 
Write down your worries if you lie awake worrying about tomorrow. This can help put your mind at 
rest.   
 
If you can’t sleep, don’t worry about it. Get up and do something relaxing like listening to music or 
reading until you feel sleepy.     
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
https://thesleepcharity.org.uk/ 
 

 

 

https://thesleepcharity.org.uk/


 

Well being ambassadors at POPS  
 
In school we have 12 wellbeing ambassadors across Key Stage 2.  
 
A note from our ambassadors -  
 
Laura Gorner and Laura Campleman work for the Wellbeing in Mind Team and they support our 
work in school too. They are an NHS team that work within multiple schools in York. As part of their 
role,  they do group work, class work, assemblies or 1:1 sessions with students, in order to support 
them with their mental health and wellbeing. 
 
As Wellbeing ambassadors, we meet twice a term with Mrs Currie and Mrs Hayward during 
lunchtime. Being a wellbeing ambassador means you learn about your own mental health and how 
to support others. We talk about our experience of feeling different emotions and how this can affect 
our mental health. We also talk about things we can do to help us.  
 
As you may remember back in the summer we set up a calming reading area in Bradley's garden. 
We would like everyone to come up with more ideas that can support the whole school's wellbeing. 
We want everybody to feel safe and comfortable in school and have good things which everybody 
can access and enjoy.    
 
As wellbeing ambassadors, we help not just ourselves but one another too. 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 



 

  



 

    

 



 
 

Who to contact if you need support or are worried about a child or family   

If there are significant and immediate concerns about the safety of a child, you 
should contact the police on 999.  
If you believe the situation is urgent but does not require the police, please call 01904 551900 to contact York 
MASH to discuss your concerns. Should you need to call outside office hours, at weekends and on public holidays 
contact the emergency duty team telephone: 0300 131 2 131.  https://www.saferchildrenyork.org.uk/ 

 
 NSPCC - Helpline - 0808 800 5000     www.nspcc.org.uk 
 
 
 

  24-hour National Domestic Abuse Helpline - 0808 2000 247 
 

 
 
 
 01823 334244   Helping Men escape domestic abuse  
 

 
 
The Raise York website is designed to support parents, carers, children, young 
people and anyone who works with children, young people and families. If 
you're not sure where to find information or answers to your questions contact 

York Family Information Service on telephone: 01904 554444; text telephone: 07786202241 or email: 
fis@york.gov.uk and an Information Officer will try and help you.  https://www.raiseyork.co.uk/ 

 
 
York Inspirational Kids is a support group for families of children and young people 
who have a disability and/or additional need and live in the York area. 
Visit their website to find out more www.yiks.co.uk 
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